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Tinned cans and jelly! 

A voluntary aided Church of England primary school in the heart of the City of London 

Thank you for your generosity in donating gifts for our Harvest Festival. We held 
our Church Service at St Botolphõs yesterday and the children gathered to say 
prayers and sing in thanks for the gift of food! We will be sharing the donations 
with the Tower Hamlets Food bank who will be collecting things from school 
next week. That does give you a few more days to bring in your donations if you 
missed the deadline. The display is on the landing outside the main hall if you 
would like to have a look.  
 
The story we explored in our Service was about a farmer planting seeds. He plant-
ed four seedsð one was in the hot sun, it wilted and died, one had no space to 
spread itõs roots, another was enveloped by another plant. The fourth seed did 
well because it had just the right spot, and just the right nourishment.  
 
In the Bible there is a book called the Book of Psalms. These are poems and songs 
that were written thousands of years ago. Psalm 1 includes these words:  

Happy are thoseé 
who find joy in obeying the Law of the Lordé 
They are like trees that grow beside a stream,  
that bear fruit at the right time,  
and whose leaves do not dry up 

 
For Christians, Harvest is also about the Fruit of the Spiritñthe good things that 
grow in our lives when they are rooted in Godõs word.  
 

What fruits of the spirit can 
you think of?  
 
Which ones are growing in 
your lives? Weõre going to be 
thinking about those questions 
in our assemblies next week in 
school.  
 
With thanks,  
 
Mr T Wilson | Headteacher 

Class 4 all dressed up as Romans! 

Welcome to The Labñour new 
area for science, technology and 

adult education.  

If you have children under 5 years 
old, check out whatõs on offer in the 
Childrenõs Centre: http://
www.sirjohncassprimary.org/
childrens-centre.html 

The Cass PTA are running their annual Christmas Card scheme. This year things are working slightly differently. You 

wont get to see a proof of your childõs designð it will be a surprise. If you would like to order some cards, please return 

the form sent home yesterday and cheque by Monday 16th October, 2017 



Adventures! 
Weõve had lots of visits and events in school during the autumn 
term. From music to sport, museums to outdoor and adventurous 
activity, the children have enjoyed many new and inspiring experi-
ences.  
 
Class 6 have just returned from their residential visit to the Brecon 
Beacons in Wales. Our Brecon visits are generously supported by 
Sir John Cassõs Foundation. The Foundation has a partnership 
with Hampshire County Council, who run this excellent activity 
Centre. We have built our relationship over the last few years and 
the children now attend in Year 5 and again in Year 6. This enables them to develop and extend their learning, building 
their confidence and ability to take risks. This year highlights included pony trekking and camping outside overnight. 
The pictures from the journey have just been published online on the Headõs Blog.  
 
Class 3 and 4 are taking part in a project with the Barbican with Poet, Michael Rosen. The classes have received deliv-

ery of a very old school desk full of all sort of childhood treasures. The children will be writ-
ing poems about the contents of the desks and working with Michael Rosen later in the 
term.  
 
Class 5 are getting very involved in their new topic on The Vikings. The children have visit-
ed the British Museum to learn from the artefacts and objects on display. In fact, everyone is 
so involved that their new stick insects have been named with Viking namesð Loki, Odin, 
Freya and Thor . Our new insect arrivals relate to Class 5õs science project on living things, 
life cycles and growth.  
 
Class 4 have been learning all about The Romans. On 
Friday, the children took part in a special themed day 

which included dressing up and performing 
their class assembly. Check out their amazing 
shields!  
 
Class 3 have also been on a visit to the Natu-
ral History Museum. This was linked to their 
History project in class on the Stone Age and 
their science work on rocks and fossils. Chil-
dren used the rocks, bones and fossils and 
found lots of amazing discoveries about prehistoric history. Mr Jones has made a 

great video of their adventures, you can see it on the Headõs Blog.  
 
Ironmongers and Carpenters have been learning all about traditional tales. The children have 
settled quickly into Year 1 and have started learning in the national curriculum subject area. 
Children are currently hunting for a wanted wolfð can you help find him!?  

 
In Discoverers, children have been learning all about autumn. They 
have collected conkers and leaves, explored the natural environment 
and have used them to make a lovely display.  
 
For Year 1-4 the Musicians Company have also been into school 
with some of the young musicians they support. Children were en-

thralled by the performances on the tuba, trumpet, clarinet and bassoon.  


